Central School PTO Meeting

October 14, 2011

Call to Order
9:04 a.m. in the Central School Library.  

Board Members Present:  Jeannine Glavas, Amy Jacksic, Erin Durkin, Tracy Sloan, Sue Pipal, Angela Izzo, Stefanie Dockendorf, Patrick O’Laughlin and Aberdeen Ozga. 

Minutes
Motion to Approve the Minutes of September 9, 2011.  

Motion made by Jeannine Glavas; Seconded by Angela Izzo.  Motion carries.

Officers Reports

Co-Presidents’ Report

Traffic Safety Jeannine Glavas reported on congestion at pick-up in Zone B (1-3rd Grades) caused by cars that arrive earlier than dismissal time and wait in Zone B rather than circling Woodside.  Parents are asked not to arrive earlier than 3:10 p.m. and to display name plackards in their windshields to facilitate pick-up. Dr. Limperis reported that activity in Zone C (the back of the school, where 4th and 5th graders are picked up) is considerably lighter.  The consensus was that the Traffic Safety Committee should explore the possibility of moving 3rd grade drop-off/pick-up to Zone C, though if the 3rd grader had younger siblings, the drop-off/pick-up Zone of the younger sibling would apply. Jeannine Glavas also noted that if a family ever had an accessibility issue, such as a broken leg, they should contact Dr. Limperis for an accommodation.  

Screen Free Week/Bike Safety Demonstration The PTO received a generous donation to enable Matt Wilhelm, as seen on America’s Got Talent, to perform bike tricks and provide bike safety information for Central School students.  The performance, which will be both fun and educational, is scheduled for April 27 at 11:00 a.m. 

Electronic Directory Timing The PTO has now received consent from 100% of the Central School families who wish to be included in the directory to publish their contact information. The password protected Directory will be available on the PTO Website. Paper copies of the directory can be purchased in the office for $5, but will not be continually updated like the on-line version. The PTO should have everyone’s consent and contact information earlier in future years.

1st VPs’ Report
Garden Gurus Erin Durkin reported that a Chair is still needed for this Committee.

Family Fun Night Tracy Sloan reported that people seemed to have lots of fun at this event on September 23.  Though there was an issue with the timing of pizza deliveries, this will be worked out in the future. Feedback is sought.  Angela Izzo reported expenses of about $2,500 and income about $1,500 for an event cost of approximately $1,000. ($200 less than the $1,200 budgeted).  When meeting attendees were asked whether Family Fun Night met its intended purpose of reaching the families new to Central School, Yolanda Matthews and Lynda Carey (both parents of kindergarteners) agreed.  It was suggested that we may wish to add games more interesting to 4th and 5th graders such as dunking booths, whipped cream pies or other carnival games in future years.

2nd VP’s Report

School Tour Sue Pipal reported on the September 28 tour of Central School held to educate the community on the capital improvements proposed to be made during the summer of 2012.  The tour was led by the D96 architect and emphasized mechanical, plumbing and electrical work. Moldings and floors will be restored where feasible.  Ceiling heights will not be restored as it would result in exposing sprinkler and electrical piping. The roof will be redone. Asbestos will be addressed, though tests have shown it is not present in the plaster. Building entrances will not be modified for security or accessibility purposes.  Sue also advised that financing for the project was covered in a recent article in the Riverside-Brookfield Landmark.  For the work at Central, Hauser and Ames, D96 intends to spend approximately $15 million cash on hand and borrow an additional $10 million as rates are low. There will be a podcast of the architect’s tour on the D96 website, which all are encouraged to view.  Dr. Limperis added that the final walk through with the architect and Board of Education will take place on October 20.  Regarding the bell tower, Dr. Limperis stated that the bell was not being restored, but that it made sense to fix the tower floor so that it is safe to walk upon.  A new flag pole for Central is also being included in the project, similar to the shorter one at Hauser.

3rd VP’s Report
PTO Closet  Jeannine Glavas reported for Jeanine Vaia that food items will no longer be stored in the PTO closet. Please let Jeanine Vaia know if you will be taking items from the closet for your event so inventory is accurate. 

Treasurer’s Report


Angela Izzo reported that the PTO’s gross income in September was $5,000 and net income was $3,000. The $5,575 received for the 100% Fund exceeds the approximately $5,000 projected for the year. Please let Angela know if you need a copy of the PTO’s Tax Exempt letter to avoid sales tax for PTO events or projects. (It may not be used for personal purchases).  Sue Pipal indicated that some retailers, such as Costco, have refused to accept the Tax Exempt Letter.

Communications Director


Stefanie Dockendorf reported that Feedblitz are organized by date and need to be approved prior to release.  Feedback is sought regarding the frequency of the Feedblitzes (i.e., whether it is helpful to receive fewer messages covering multiple topics or more individual messages).  As no consensus was reached at the meeting, Stefanie will continue to accept feedback and strive for balance.  

Committee Reports (taken out of order)

Spirit Wear  Becky Wood reported that on-line orders will be taken for Spirit Wear between October 24 and November 4. Becky and co-chair Cathy Daun will hold a contest for an official Roadrunner logo to be featured on next year’s spirit wear.

Parliamentarian’s Report 

Patrick O’Laughlin reported that the updates to the bylaws approved by the membership at the September meeting will be posted on the PTO website this week.

Committee Reports (continued)

Fundraisers
100% Fund Jane Wilhelm reported that $5,800 has been received to date, exceeding the $4,900 budgeted. This is the easiest, most direct way to fund PTO programs for the year. 

Innisbrook  Stefanie Dockendorf reported a total of $12,549 in sales. The PTO will receive 40% or $5,000, exceeding the $2,000 budgeted. The 1st place student seller was Rex Dockendorf, 2nd place Caden Vais, 3rd place Mary Malloney.  The top selling classroom was Mrs. Murdock’s class and the top selling kindergartener was David Vacca. 

Kids Art Amy Jacksic reported for Jennifer Gentile and Sandy Vega that orders will continue to be taken through October 19.

Pavers Angela Izzo reported that 2 $100 bricks had been sold to date, with 8 budgeted and questioned whether the program needs greater promotion.  Sue Pipal clarified that this is a spring fundraiser, but orders will be accepted at any time.

 Target  Amy Jacksic reported for Katie Leander that this is any easy way to support the PTO.  A Feedblitz will go out next week explaining the program.

Cultural Arts
Molly Carl reported that as a result of the Adopt-A-Painting Program, the second group of Cultural Arts prints will be framed soon.  The Cultural Arts website has been newly updated. Anyone interested in attending the Art Institute of Chicago’s seminar for art volunteers in the classroom should contact Molly. This excellent Seminar will be held at the AIC on Tuesday, November 1st from 9:30-1:30. Molly also seeks Cultural Arts volunteers willing to have their presentations videotaped for a podcast.

Cultural Heritage Fair 

Jeannine Glavas reported for Dawn Gmitro. To date, rooms to be represented at the April Fair include German, Greek, South African, Irish, Kenyan, Japanese, Spanish and Chinese. Parents interested in sharing their cultural backgrounds at the fair should contact Dawn.

Flying Carpet Club

Aberdeen Ozga reported that volunteers are needed for our Junior Great Books program which runs the weeks of January 9-March 12, 2012. Flying Carpet Clubs meet once per week (Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday) during the lunch/recess hour. Clubs are limited to 8 students, but the number of clubs the PTO can offer depends on the number of volunteers. If you can help, please attend a volunteer info/training session on either Saturday, November 12 at 10 a.m. or Tuesday November 15 at 9:30 a.m.  

Halloween Play 

Stefanie Dockendorf reported that the script for the Play has been approved, and volunteers are still needed. Rehearsals take place at 9:00 or 9:30 most mornings.

Halloween Village Event

Dana Thomas reported that Saturday, October 22 from 3:15-6:15, children can make Halloween paintings for the windows of Riverside’s businesses at the Water Tower. Registration forms will be Feedblitzed and must be received by Thursday, October 20, together with a $1 supply fee. Volunteers are needed at the painting event on Saturday and the following Monday, to hang the completed paintings at area businesses.

Hike & Bike 
Amy Jacksic reported for Amy Regan that over 40 children walked close to 30 miles during Hike & Bike week.

PR Media Coordinator


Amy Jacksic reported for Katie Leander  that efforts are being made to gain media attention for Central’s first Science Fair.

RAIN
Mary Komperda reported that Paul O’Malley, LADSE behavioral psychologist, will be speaking on behavior issues in children at the Riverside Public Library on October 19 at 7 p.m.  On November 17 at 7 p.m.,  the movie “Including Samuel” will be shown at Oak Park’s Mayes Library. A panel discussion will follow the movie including Paula Kluth of Oak Park’s Inclusion Network and psychologist/social worker Jessica Pagani.

Science Fair
Jeanine Glavas reported that the Science Fair will be on November 9.

Whereupon Dr. Limperis observed that a class was about to enter the library and requested that the remainder of the Committee reports be held for the next PTO meeting.  

Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned at 10:35.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Recording Secretary Aberdeen Ozga.

